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Dear Parents, Friends and Father Jose 
 
Welcome back to the start of another Term. It was timely that Easter coincided with the holi-
days allowing for a slightly longer break than usual. I hope that you had the opportunity to 
not only relax with family and friends but that you also got to celebrate the start of the 
Church’s new year. 
 
I appreciate the disruption that starting the term on a Friday may have caused for some fami-
lies. It was a set of circumstances that was not going to be ideal for anyone. My aim as princi-
pal is to maximise the teaching and learning opportunities available. With this in mind last 
Tuesday and Wednesday were spent productively by staff. They learnt about the Nationally 
Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD) and Quality Differentiated Teaching Programs associat-
ed with this. They also learnt more about the Religious Education Curriculum and how to 
implement it in the classroom effectively. We had Kate Purdam and Lisa Heffernan from the 
CEM (Catholic Education Melbourne) who assisted over the two days. 
 
Our Prep tours for next year started today. I would ask all families to make sure they spread 
the word that enrolments are now being accepted and to invite anyone who may be interest-
ed to attend one of our tours.  
 
Students making their Reconciliation this year attended commitment masses on the week-
end. Tonight, they will participate in a workshop with staff and Marianne. I am most grateful 
to the staff for the work they put in behind the scenes to ensure that these things occur. 
Please keep these children (and staff) in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
We have begun the task of preparing a master plan for our site. Essentially this document 
sets out what we already have on the site and more importantly what we believe we will 
need over the next five years or so. We are working with representatives of the parish as well 
as an architect to assist us in this process. The aim is to have the document completed by the 
end of the year, ready for a submission to Catholic Capital Grants who will assess it and 
(hopefully) approve a loan for further works. I have asked Gracie Smith and Kylie Papadopou-
los to represent our school on the committee. We are currently working on an educational 
brief to present to the architect. If you would like to know more, please don’t hesitate to ask. 
 
Our parish ran an information session on Monday evening in relation to the proposed Men’s 

shelter. Over seventy people attended and asked a variety of questions. At 
last night’s P&F meeting this initiative was positively received. The parish is 
now seeking volunteers to assist. If you would like to know more, please ask. 
 
Have a great week 
Duncan 
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                 “Welcome back to term 2! 

Once again it will be a busy time in the Parish this term. 

 

The Alpha program started on Wednesday night with the first ‘Come & See” session. This was very 

well attended and we have had positive feedback from many of the participants. It is not too late to 

register for the program, so if anyone would like to come along next Wednesday, just call the Parish 

Office (9876 3077) to register. 

The Individual Reconciliation program has started, with the Commitment Masses well attended last 

weekend, and the workshops held yesterday. The First individual Reconciliation service will be held 

next Wednesday 8th May in the Church. Please keep all the children in your prayers at this time. 

On Friday evening (3rd May), the Prep parents will be gathering for a meal in the Community Centre 

(Church). This is a great opportunity for the parents of this year’s Prep students to get together in a 

relaxed social environment and enjoy a meal together. Our thanks must go to the Coordinators, Sha-

ron Wolff and Sue Wallace for their work in organising the event, and also to the many parents & 

parishioners who will prepare the food for the meal. 

This weekend will see the introduction of our 5pm Sunday Masses. Our regular weekend Masses will 

be 6pm Saturday, 9am & 5pm Sunday. Please note, on  the 2nd Sunday of each month, the 5pm 

Mass will be at St Gerard’s Warrandyte. All other Sundays, the 5pm Mass will be at Holy Spirit. 

Finally, we wish all of the mums in the community a very Happy Mothers’ Day! At our weekend 

Masses on 11 & 12 May, we will acknowledge the mums with flowers and a cuppa after Mass. All are 

most welcome to join us.” 

Jenny 

      

 

A Prayer for our Reconciliation Candidates 
God of endless love, 

Ever caring, ever strong, 

Always present, always just: 

You gave your only Son 

To save us by his blood on the cross. 

Gentle Jesus, shepherd of peace, 

Join to your own suffering                    

The pain all who have been hurt 

In body, mind and spirit. 

Soothe their restless hearts with hope, 

Steady their shaken spirits with faith. 

Grant them justice, enlightened by your truth. 

Holy Spirit, comforter of hearts, 

Grant us the courage and wisdom, 

Humility and grace to act with justice. 

Breathe wisdom into our hearts and minds. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord 

Amen 



SUN HATS ARE NOW  
COMPULSORY DURING ALL 

OUTSIDE ACTIVITIES. HATS 

ARE AVAILABLE AT THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE FOR $12. 

 

The Holy Spirit Code of Conduct and CECV commitment  
statement to Child Safety is now prominently displayed at 
the Visitor Sign In IPad. There is a  clause in the sign in pro-

cess that advises you are acknowledging and accepting these 
documents upon signing in to the school. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SIGN OUT before leaving. 
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For inclusions in the newsletter please email 

Tracey: tmcilroy@ 
hsringwoodnth.catholic.edu.au. Submission should 

be in no later than midday on the Wednesday pri-

or to the newsletter being published. 

IMPORTANT DATES: See Calendar for 

Details 

 
Friday 3rd May  - School Tours 
Friday 3rd May  - Winter Interschool Sports Vs Great Ryrie P.S 
Friday 3rd May  - Prep Parish Dinner 
Tuesday 7th May  - School Board Meeting 
Tuesday 7th May  - Parish Fete Meeting 
Wednesday 8th May - First Reconciliation for Grade 3 Students 
Wednesday 8th May - School Tour 
Friday 1oth May  -  Mothers Day Stall 
Friday 10th May  - School Tour 

HOLY SPIRIT COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS A CHILD SAFE 

SCHOOL 

We have a Code of Conduct in place that ALL staff & visitors are required to follow. 

We run Child Safety sessions for our volunteers, early in the school year. 
We would like to encourage our parents to obtain a Working With Childrens Check, and 

either attend a “child safety session” or apply for the online training we can supply. 
All volunteers and classroom helpers must be registered as having completed Annual 

Child Safety training at  

Holy Spirit School. 

Please ask Tracey for more details. 

tmcilroy@hsringwoodnth.catholic.edu.au 





 

 













Holy Spirit school fete 

MEETINGS 

Please come along to the Fete Meetings and put forward any ideas you 
may have or help you can offer. 
Meeting dates: 
TUESDAYS AT 7.30 pm on 
7/5/19, 4/6/19, 9/7/19, 13/8/19, 10/9/19, 17/9/19, 24/9/19, 1/10/19, 
8/10/19 



Talk and Tour mornings:  
Friday 3 May, Monday 3 June, Monday 24 June, all 

beginning at 9.30 am. 

 
Information Evening for prospective fami-

lies:  

Wednesday 22 May 2019, 7.00 pm – 8.00 pm. 

  




